
 

 

 

 

 

 

21 January 2022 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

 

Further to my letter on 9 December 2021 regarding the first International Migration 

Review Forum (IMRF) that will take place under the auspices of the General Assembly at the 

United Nations Headquarters in New York, originally scheduled to take place from 10 May to 13 

May 2022, I have the honour to inform you that the IMRF will now take place from 17 May to 20 

May 2022. Consequently, the one-day informal multi-stakeholder hearing originally scheduled for 

9 May 2022, will now take place on 16 May 2022. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Abdulla SHAHID 

 

 

 

 

To all Permanent Representatives 

And Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


